
 

 I as are most of the residents of Mendocino County are appalled at the total restriction of our 

constitutional rights.  You as the County Board of Supervisors number one has been listening to a “Public 

Health Officer” that doesn’t even live in this county, and have arbitrarily decided to spend more of your 

constituent’s money by hiring Dr Mimi Doohan as a consultant for $125,000, doubling her salary, 

without a vote of the residents.  You sit in your ivory tower totally oblivious to the plight of the citizens.  

You all have drank Gov Newsom’s koolaid and have lost sight of your duties.  Act in a REASONABLE 

manner for the best interest of the residents.  ( if you don’t wear a mask we are going to fine you) you 

want to fine people who are struggling to survive because of the SHUT DOWN and loss of jobs, how 

about actually looking at CDC guidelines and the fact that they are talking about down grading to an 

epidemic from pandemic.  Yes our COVID numbers are increasing, as we are testing more people, they 

are all not symptomatic. Don’t restrict our right to freedom of choice. 

 

I think that there are reasonable Medical Professionals that are willing to take on the task/ job of Public 

Health Officer, don’t let Carmelo’s personal conflict hinder bringing on the Medical professionals that 

work IN OUR AREA. 

 

I value your input and await your reply 

Scott Engelman 

 


